CEDAR COVE II

EXECUTIVE BOARD
MINUTES
January 12, 2017
The meeting was called to order by Evan at 6:31 PM in the office of The Management Trust.
In attendance were

Directors: Evan Schroeder, Ali VanCleave, Cole Wiltz and Joe Felice

Homeowners: Lawrence Appiah (55203), Richard Dapaah (12347) and tenant Retha Hickman (55103)
Manager: Ga-ami Chavez 
Guests:  None
A hearing was held regarding complaints filed by Retha Hickman (55103) against 55203, specifically noise from children and loud TV.  As a result of testimony and discussion, it was unanimously approved to assess the first fine of $50.00 against the owner of 55203 (Lawrence Appiah).  Cole Wiltz, owner of the unit from which the complaint originated, abstained from voting.
Minutes of the December meeting were approved.

Financials were reviewed.

Old Business
1.  Roofs
Work is ready to begin, depending on the weather.
2.  Trees
Trimming completed by J & J on 01/12/17.  Cost was $1105.00.  There is trash & debris along the west fence, along with items dumped next to the carport at 12281.  Gaami will have these items taken care of.  Joe will order a “No dumping” sign.
3.  Aurora Water
Ali will get the dates for the unit inspections from Diana Denwood of Aurora Water, and Joe will send out a mass e-mail.
4.  SB05-100 policies

At the current time the board feels ours are all compliant, unless an attorney can show otherwise.
5.  FHA certification

Evan will follow up with Larry Armstrong.  All documents have been submitted.
6.  Beautification grant

The board felt that it would not be feasible to try to put together a committee, so it voted to have the 2 corners of the property landscaped by our landscape-maintenance contractor this spring.
7.  Asphalt repairs

Completed 12/16/16 at a cost of $1,300.00.
8.  Fence replacement

Evan signed the contract to have the fences surrounding all courtyards of townhome-style buildings replaced this spring.  Contract is with R & P Fence Co., and will be administered by Fence Consulting Services.  Amount of the contract is $118,756.00.  Material deposit is $74,241.00.

9.  Loan

Loan has been approved through Mutual of Omaha Bank in the amount of $300,000.00 to cover the remainder of the roofs and the fences above and beyond what we have in reserves for these projects, along with $54,000.00 that has been retained by Travelers Insurance.

10.  Comcast agreement

Evan is to sign, but has a concern about how Comcast will get information on residents.  Ga-ami will call Theresa D’Lehereaux at Comcast and clarify that none of the information will come from the association or TMT.

New Business 
1.  Attorney collection programs
The board tentatively agreed to go on the “Deferred-Fee Schedule” pending Evan’s review of the contract.

Meeting adjourned at 8:03 PM.
Next meeting Wednesday, Feb. 8 at TMT.  (Day move up one so that Ali can attend.)
